

Opening Address

Charles Pereira

Phil. Trans. R. Soc. Lond. A 1986 316, 195

doi: 10.1098/rsta.1986.0002

Email alerting service

Receive free email alerts when new articles cite this article - sign up in the box at the top right-hand corner of the article or click **here**

To subscribe to Phil. Trans. R. Soc. Lond. A go to: http://rsta.royalsocietypublishing.org/subscriptions

Phil. Trans. R. Soc. Lond. A 316, 195 (1986) Printed in Great Britain

195

Opening address

By SIR CHARLES PEREIRA, F.R.S.

Consultant, formerly Chief Scientist, Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food

In welcoming participants on behalf of the Society, I am particularly pleased to announce that Dr Horning, Head of the Land and Water Division of the F.A.O. has come from Rome to take part in the meeting. The F.A.O. has played a significant part in the improvement of irrigation throughout the developing countries of the world.

The loss of a member of our ongoing team has been a sad blow. The late Howard Penman was a personal friend and colleague for 40 years. His contributions to the science of irrigation received worldwide recognition and practical application. He was enthusiastic about this meeting and we shall all miss his sharp, analytical contributions to our debates.